
NORTH EAST TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 

MEETING 

MONDAY, JULY 21, 2025 

9:00 AM 

 
Chairman Russ LaFuria called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Also in 

attendance were Supervisors Fredrick Shunk and August Neff along with Attorney Tim Wachter and 

Secretary Erica Carlstrom.   

  

Chairman LaFuria asked for public comments or concerns and none were received.  A motion 

from August Neff and the second from Fredrick Shunk approved the minutes of the July 7th, 2025 

meeting as presented and passed by unanimous vote.  Bills were presented for July 1st – July 20th for 

approval and payment as follows: 

 General Fund Checks   #4063-4103    $   118,085.89 

 General Fund Debits   Ach’s     $          697.41     

 Water Fund Checks   #3156-3173    $     22,984.01 

 Sewer Fund Checks   #2921-2934    $     15,273.10 

 Total approved by a motion from Fredrick Shunk and the second from August Neff was 

$157,040.41 and passed by unanimous vote. 

 

Correspondence:  

 

 A request from Lake Erie Cyclefest to hold their annual Grape Escape Bicycle Ride was 

received.  The event will take place on Friday July 25th and will travel along various Township roads.  

The ride will start and end at South Shore Winery.  The event is expected to be completed by 2 PM.  A 

motion to approve the bike ride was made by August Neff and seconded by Fredrick Shunk.  Passed by 

unanimous vote. 

 

 An invitation from Fuller Hose Company #1 inviting the Supervisors to their 140th anniversary 

dinner.  The dinner will take place in August at the Colony Banquet Hall.  RSVP’s due to Erica by 

August 11th. 

 

 

Old Business:  None 

  

 

New Business: None 

 

 

Road Supervisor August Neff wanted to let residents know that they would be working on 

replacing the storm drainpipe on Emily Drive at some point this week just depending on the weather.  

 

 Water/Sewer Supervisor Fredrick Shunk advised that the Water & Sewer Department had 

budgeted some money for the drainage project at Twentymile Gulf Road. It will not need to be repaired 

as anticipated because the foam that was encasing kept it in place and there was no damage done to it. 

 



 Administrative Supervisor Russ LaFuria stated there would be an update done to the township’s 

website today and would probably be down for a few hours. 

 

With all business concluded a motion to adjourn was received from Fredrick Shunk at 9:15 AM.  

Meeting adjourned. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Erica Carlstrom, Secretary  


